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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Bere Ferrers Parish Council held at Council Chambers on Tuesday 26th January 2016.        
Present     
                                     Cllr. R. Leithall                             Chairman of Council     
                                     Cllr. M. Benson

       Cllr. T. Martin
 Cllr. H. Boot-Handford
       Cllr. R. Maycock
 Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman
       Cllr. S. Munn    
 
 Cllr. P. Dennis                              Cllr. D. Pengelly        

       



 Cllr. S. Hanson   

       Cllr. R. Piper

       

 Cllr. B. Lamb
 398. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Reed due to a prior engagement.
399.  Declaration of Interest.

 Cllr. Benson declared an interest in the Neighbourhood Plan item, Cllr. Hanson declared an interest as  
        she lives in Long Orchard.
400. Chairman's Report.
A number of people have now received training about how to use a defibrillator. Following the F&GP committee meeting last week it seems we as a Council have yet to agree where to install the defibrillator already purchased for siting in Bere Alston village, so this must be re-addressed tonight under matters arising from F&GP.
Bere Peninsula Plan Group (BPPG) is to be congratulated on achieving a major milestone in achieving our Neighbourhood Plan by having completed a very comprehensive first-draft of an important section dealing with Report of Survey relating to Housing provision. This draft has been issued for review by our Parish Council (as the Qualifying Body) as a preliminary measure before sanctioning release for public consultation and other statutory measures.
401. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No action can be taken on these items.
1) Council Dinner – As all councillors will know we always get together in the New Year for a meal. I 
have recommended The Trout & Tipple or The Copper Penny. An email will be circulated and a reply if interested to Cllr. Leithall.
2) Cllr. Maycock – Last Wednesday returning from a meeting in Cllr. Benson’s car we were nearly 
involved in a 3 car accident with a small blue car. Within an hour there were 2 cars racing each other around the village.
Cllr. Maycock has the car registration. Clerk to pass this information on to PCSO Greenwood.
3) Cllr. Chapman – Footpath 4 Ley Lane large tree down.
4) Cllr. Benson – this is for information. At Weir Quay opposite the car park a crack has appeared in the 
bank at the end of the gabion baskets. Cllr. Benson has reported it to John Doswell; the Clerk stated she had also entered it on the Devon County Highway’s Website.
5) Cllr. Dennis – the Denham Bridge Road between the junction and Little Trendle Road floods quite 
frequently. Clerk to contact Jim Jeffries and ask if he could clear the gullies also check the drain and area by Denham Farm opposite the log site.
402. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Full Council  meeting held on the 15th December as a 
        true record and taken as read. 
     Cllr. Dennis proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
Matters Arising.
Minute 343- Cllr. Leithall informed Mr. Lansdell that Council has made enquiries of the contractor; they 
state they were compliant with all the regulations. It seems the regulations state that there is a safe distance in front of the cutter but they do not specify the safe distance. Council is still clarifying this. 
SO RESOLVED
403. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Plans Meeting held on the 5th January and taken as 
        read, to deal with matters arising.
 Cllr. Piper proposed approval of the minutes of the plans meeting, seconded by Cllr. Chapman.
Matters Arising.
Minute 349 – Training session update; the date for the training is Tuesday 1st March, for all councillors.
Cllr. Piper proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.






SO RESOLVED
404. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Footpath and Environment meeting held on the 5th 
        January and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Chapman proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
Matters Arising.
Minute 356 – Definitive Map Review for changes to footpath 7 and 95.
Minute 357 – Lengthsman Chapter 8 training: the Clerk has received an email from the Highway  
             Maintenance Team with forms for all those interested in chapter 8 training. Forms to be completed 
             and returned to the Clerk for sending on to County and because the course is run on an on-demand 
             basis they cannot give the Clerk any dates at this time. Having said that I wouldn’t expect you to 
             have to wait longer than a month as there is quite a rapid turnover.
            Cllr. Lamb reminded Cllr. Benson that the existing TAP Fund for more drainage runs from 
            30/3/2015 to 31/3/2016. Cllr. Benson suggested on an extension.
Minute 358(3) – Stile on Fp 83 – Cllr. Maycock confirmed that the stile has been removed and a kissing gate 


   put in.
Cllr. Chapman proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
           





SO RESOLVED
405. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Open Spaces meeting held on the 12th January and 
        taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Maycock proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
Matters Arising.
Minute 362 – The Clerk has the invoices from Horrabridge Parish Council for this year in the sum of      £241.58 and the proposed service invoice for next season, refer to Open Spaces.
Minute 363 – Car Park The Down the ¾ dust from Sarah Park was used to fill in some of the holes, refer to 

          Open Spaces.

          Cllr. Lamb stated that in view of the reports in today’s paper regards toxic paint found on play
          equipment, how do we establish if any of our equipment has toxic paint?
Minute 370(3) – local housing consultation event at Bere Ferrers, Cllr. Lamb stated that the event was the 
best ever attended; the exit pole showed 65% against, 11.2 for, and the rest unknown. The plans shown did not reflect the size of the development.
Minute 364 – Cllr. Pengelly: BARP has had a response from the Charity Commission, they have rejected 
their application and wish to see a Management Agreement with BARP and the Council. Refer to Open Spaces.
Cllr. Maycock proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.






 SO RESOLVED
406. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance and General Purposes meeting held on 19th 
        January and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
Matters Arising.
Minute 374(2) – Cllr. Benson referred to the fly tipping in the skip at the dog exercise field; he feels there 
should be a notice on it stating “This skip is purely for Council use anyone fly tipping will be prosecuted”. Refer to Open Spaces.
Minute 382 – Property inspection: the following have been executed. Easy access toilet - moss has been 
removed from the path. On investigation the light bulb has gone but have reminded the electrician that all light bulbs need replacing.
The litter has been picked up on the side path by the hall park.
Minute 385 – Defibrillator Status – Cllr. Martin was not pleased to hear that the site for defibrillator had 
been moved also that an agreement has been signed between Council and the Crossleys. Cllr. Boot-Handford agreed that Council signed an agreement without all Councillors being told about it.
Cllr. Leithall explained his view on the agreement. 
Discussions took place as there are problems with fixing the cabinet to a cob wall; also there has been no reply from the Co-op or no. 6 agreeing to the cabinet being placed in the alley. Cllr. Hanson stated that the Crossleys know an expert who can deal with cob walls as the Co-op trolleys have damaged her wall and had to repair it.
Cllr. Lamb was not pleased to hear of this damage and proposed the siting should be looked at again by a sub-committee with Cllr. Leithall as Chairman, get ideas and find out where it should go.
Cllr. Dennis, Cllr. Munn, Cllr. Hanson and Cllr. Leithall to make up sub- committee.
Minute 387 – Cllr. Benson reported that the school bus is now going through the centre of the village.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Cllr. Benson.






SO RESOLVED
407. Report by Cllr. Lamb on the Transport Group.
Cllr. Lamb stated the group will be meeting again shortly.
408. Report by Cllr. Benson on West Devon Borough Council meeting.
The council has approved a review of the authorities Licensing Policy and Gambling Policy and introduced a Park Home Fees policy. Work continues with the councils approach to the Devolution agenda. The transferring of planning documents to the new W2 system is now complete. The work to progress Our Plan under the duty to cooperate with adjoining authorities continues. Mike Benson

Cllr. Benson stated there is a live petition going around the village regarding number 13 Fore Street.
409. Report by Cllr. Musgrave on any other items of interest on West Devon Borough Council.
The Internal and External Overview & Scrutiny Committees held a combined meeting to review the progress in establishing the Council’s budget for the next Council year.  
The finance details as submitted to the previous Hub Committee and the updated changes were all noted.  A proposal to recommend that the West Devon’s element of the Council Tax should be increased by 1.99% was agreed by all Members present.
410. Correspondence.
1) Alison Hutchings – Devon Communities Together is holding an information and advice surgery for 



parishes at the Ashburton Town Hall, on Monday 8th February from 2pm until 8pm.
2) WDBC – The Worshipful the Mayor Cllr. David Cloke The Annual West Devon Mayoral Awards. It was 
suggested Council should put forward Helena Rogers for all the work she does on the Bere Link.
3) Danny Slay – Prevention/Local Risk Manager Fire Brigade.
Mr. Slay contacted the Clerk as there seems to be rumours about the Fire Station being closed      
and sold to the co-op. He has sent the following; 
     “I can categorically state that there has been no negotiation with, nor sale to, the Co-Op nor any 
       other party for that matter for Bere Alston. Your informant is therefore either deliberately or 
       inadvertently perpetrating a hoax!”
4) PCSO Greenwood – Crime Stats for 1st December 2015 to 26th January 2016.
· 2 x theft 
· 2 x owner of a dog out of control – 1 of which was dealt with via restorative justice.
· 1 x drink driving.
· 1 x use of threatening behaviour between 2 D&C Housing tenants over a parking issue.
· 1 x criminal damage of a car
1) Charlotte Dancer – Tamar Valley AONB. The deadline for receipt of articles, events and images for 



     consideration in the Spring/Summer issue of The Valley is Monday 1st February.
2) DALC Nomination for Buckingham Palace Garden Party Nominations to be in to DALC by 3rd 
                               February. It was agreed to nominate Cllr. Lamb.
411. Questions from any member of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.
1) Mr. Lansdell – Seeing you have nominated Helena Rogers for the Mayoral Award could you not 


 include the work she does for the Mary Tavy Magazine.
2) Mr Lansdell – has had put to him that the Recreation Field on The Down is owned by the Parish
Council this I believe is not so, it is owned by the people of the Parish. Mr Lansdell wants clarification of ownership.
412. Report from Neighbourhood Plan Group to be taken in part 2.
Cllr. Benson proposed suspend Standing Order 3t, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
Cllr. Benson explained the reason why this item needs to be taken in part 2.
Cllr. Piper was against going into part 2.
Discussions were held as to why this item should not be taken in part 2.
Cllr. Benson proposed that this item be taken in part 2, seconded by Cllr. Leithall, a vote was taken 1 for part 2. Motion Failed.
Cllr. Leithall gave a resume of what he thought about the document, and asked what do we need to do to give the document justice and should we have a separate meeting to discuss this.
Cllr. Boot-Handford felt we should accept the conclusion and there was no need for another meeting.
Cllr. Benson – the whole point is subject to Council’s approval and acceptance by the Parish Council and it will provide some evidence of the work the Neighbourhood Planning Group have done. After further discussions Cllr. Leithall proposed Council is prepared to make a decision whether to approve the document or not without further scrutiny of the document in this meeting, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford, a vote was taken 6 for the motion 3 against 3 abstentions. Motion carried.
Cllr. Leithall proposed that this Council accepts the conclusions of the document based on the general evidence in the main body of the document. However the main body of the document requires further detailed scrutiny and verification, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
A vote was taken 8 for, 2 against and 2 abstentions. Motion carried.
Cllr. Benson –things are happening this is only part of the housing report when we finalise the housing report the group will be happy to bring it back for general discussions.
Cllr. Lamb felt that Standing Order 11(b) should be brought in which reads – Councillors and staff shall not disclose confidential or sensitive information which for special reasons would not be in the public’s interest.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members of the public and members of Council for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.40pm.
Signed this 23rd day of February 2016.         
Chairman……………………………….

